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31" January 2017
Dear Parents,

Welcome back to the new term. We have
enjoyed a mix of weather in January and the
children have been busy with new topics and
enjoying a new variety of clubs. Both staff
and pupils have been hit by some nasty
ilinesses this term so we apologise for
having to cancel some of the clubs this week
but we hope to be up and running soon. Here
are some updates for you and important
reminders. There is a very important
message at the end of this newsletter
from Nick Tallamy, Chair of Governors.

Class 3 visit to Pennywell Farm

Amongst the many events that we enjoyed
before Christmas, our youngest children
travelled to Pennywell Farm. The whole class
enjoyed a special day of festivities including
watching and taking part in a nativity with
real animals, making cards, meeting the
animals unc.! being able to have a chat with Pupils across the school enjoyed a super
S“",m! A big Thank i *9 the PFA °"C? drumming workshop in January. Allan Kerr
again for their contributions to help with from Shumba Arts delivered 3 workshops
thie £ost. using his extensive collection of drums and
percussion instruments. The children learnt
about the names of different drums, their
origins, different types of strokes and hits,
as well as taking part in a variety of call and
response activities and learning African
songs and rhythms. This workshop came at
no cost to the children due to a fantastic
grant from The Helen Foundation and

Drumming workshop
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support from our PFA. The PFA made a about his life and experiences as a World
contribution of £120 towards this event. War 2 evacuee. I't was a very comical
afternoon for both children and adults and a
wonderful way to bring the topic to a close.

Christmas Carol Service

The school, dressed in festive jumpers

enjoyed a lovely carol service at the church Students and additional adults
on the last day of term. It was a wonderful We welcome Ben Whatmore to the school
celebration and we were very proud of our every Tuesday. Ben is employed by Exeter
singers and readers, who reminded us why City Football Club and he is busy providing
Christmas is so important. Thank you to all some great fitness based lessons for Class 1
of the Year 6 parents and governors who pupils and supports Class 3 pupils on a
joined us on this day. Tuesday morning. He supports both in the
classroom and helps to lead the Class 3 PE
DVDs - Christmas Performance session on Tuesdays. We also welcome
We still have a few copies of the DVD Bethany Harris into Class 3 once a week.
available of the whole school Christmas She is studying at college and hoping to
Performance at the Langstone Cliff. If you work with children in the future. Both Ben
would like a copy please send your order into and Bethany are ex Cockwood pupils.
the school office - £5. We welcome Laura Pearce, a final year
student, also into Class 3 and Savannah
Class 1 meet an evacuee Quiantance, a second year student into
We were very fortunate to welcome Mr and Class 2.

Mrs Evans into our Class 1 history lesson
this term. Mr Evans talked to the children
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Film Crew

Parents of Class 1 pupils will be aware that
we welcomed a Channel 4 film crew into
school recently as one of our Year 6 pupils is
taking part in the Child Genius programme.
The children were fantastic on their visit
and they complimented us several times on
how wonderful the school and the children
were. We look forward to seeing Nerissa
appear on the programme soon and we will
let you know the date when these will be
televised.

Year 6 DT Challenge at DCC

A talented group of Year 6 pupils travelled
to Dawlish Community College recently to
take part in the Rotary Club Design
Challenge. The team did incredibly well and
were only slightly pipped to the post by
pupils at Kenn School. We are very proud of
their achievements.

M & M Productions - Cinderella

Once again the pantomime by M & M
Productions did not disappoint. Staff and
pupils had a great time enjoying the show
held in the village hall. Thank you once again
to the PFA for subsidising this event to
make the cost so much smaller for parents
and allowing us to provide so many
opportunities to enhance the learning at
school. The PFA made a contribution of
£235. We look forward to Beauty and the
Beast next year.

PFA 50:50 Club winners

December £50 Teresa Buttree

£20 Sarah Bentley

£13 Nicole Brooks

£50 Carla Custons-Cole

£20 Tim & Denise Bradshaw

£14 Pete Nicholson

Please collect January prize money from the
school office. If you have not yet joined
the 50:50 club or would like another number
then please see the letter attached.

January

PE Kit/Coats

Please ensure your child has leggings or
jogging bottoms for PE please. We still have
children wearing shorts when they are
outside and it is too cold. On that note,
please ensure your child has a warm
waterproof coat in school every day.
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Safer Internet Day

We are having a safer internet day on
Wednesday 8" February where Rich Cottell
will run a session on Online Safety and
Cyberbullying to our KS2 pupils. All pupils
from Year 3 upwards will meet Rich and
explore how to keep safe online.

Football at Exeter University

Pupils travelled to Exeter University to play
in a football tournament last week against
schools from across the region. It was a
great experience and the children did very
well. Particular thanks must go to

Mr Bradshaw who supported the children,
Mrs Frewin and Lucy Bradshaw, who stepped
in at the last minute to play. Well done to
the team.

Swimming Treat Classes 1 and 2

We have organised a swimming treat for all
children and a further letter has gone home
to parents of Class 3 pupils today. Can I
remind all parents to please send in the
SOE3 form and permission slips by Friday.
Just to clarify arrangements, Classes 1 and
2 will enjoy a swim session at Dawlish Pool
next Thursday afternoon. One class will be
in the water at a time. All pupils 8 years
and under and all non-swimmers will be
swimming in a sectioned of f area in the pool
in the shallow end. Within this area there
will be a minimum of 3 school staff in the
water. Other members of staff, along with
the lifeguards will be on poolside. We have
consulted the Devon Health and Safety
Team and the pool to ensure we meet all
necessary precautions.

If you have any concerns please let either
myself or Mrs Watts know. All pupils to be
collected from the pool rather than school
on this day at an earlier time of 3:15pm.

School Dinners

A reminder that school dinners are £2.30
per meal and should always be purchased
before your child has them, never in
arrears. The policy is that once a child has
taken 10 meals without payment then we will

be unable to provide any further meals and a

packed lunch will need to be sent in from
home until the whole debt is cleared.

Some dates for your diary

Half Term holiday week beginning 13™
February. Pupils return to school Monday
20™ February.

Class 2 Assembly - Tuesday 14™ March
Tuesday 28" March - Class 1 Rotary quiz
7pm

Tuesday 28™ March - Parent Consultations
1:15pm - 6:00pm

Weds 29™ March - Parent Consultations
1:15pm - 6:30pm

Please take the time to read the governor
information at the end of this newsletter.

Yours sincerely

Lorraine Curry

Website: www.cockwood-primary.devon.sch.uk
E-mail: admin@cockwood-primary.devon.sch.uk
Telephone: 01626 890471

Fax

01626 891425



COCKWOOD PRIMARY SCHOOL

Reflection Teamwork Learning Journey  Perseverance  Grow and Succeed

January 30”‘, 2017
To Parents/Carers
Consultation regarding Conversion to Academy Status

| am writing to inform you that following the unanimous agreement of the governing board, Cockwood
Primary School is now actively pursuing their conversion to academy status. An academy is a state school,
funded directly by the Department of Education, rather than the Local Authority. If successful, we would
aim to become an academy by September 2017.

The majority of schools in Devon are now becoming academies and since the last General Election, the
government policy is clear that all schools will, at some point, join a multi-academy trust. This appears to
be a cross-party mandate.

It is down to the staff and the management team that Cockwood Primary School has had excellent results
over the last few years and has continued to manage their budget successfully, meaning that the school is
in a strong position to negotiate terms with a Multi-Academy Trust (MAT).

The governors at Cockwood are totally committed to ensuring that the school continues to focus on
meeting students’ needs first, placing them at the heart of all decision-making and ensuring Cockwood
continues to provide the very highest standards of teaching and learning.

The conversion to academy status will enable us to better utilise precious resources, set up systems of
support that are appropriate for the children of Cockwood and with each school, continually improve
teaching and learning.

We are very keen for you to share your views which you can do by:

e Submitting them in writing addressed to the Chair of Governors, Nick Tallamy, at the school.

e E-mailing us at governors@cockwoodschool.co.uk (please add “Academy Consultation” as the
subject).

e Attending our Academy Consultation Evening on a date to be arranged in February 2017.

| am also available most days at drop-off and at pick-up to answer questions (where | can), that you might
have.

After the consultation period, having considered all feedback, | will write again to keep you fully informed
of all developments.

Very many thanks for your continuing support.

Yours sincerely

Nick Tallamy,
Chair of Governors, Cockwood Primary School



ACADEMY CONVERSION — FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS

Please see a list of questions and answers below relating to the Academy conversion process.

What is an academy?

Academies are publicly-funded schools that are independent of local authority control with greater
autonomy given to the head teacher, staff and governing body. Academy head teachers and governors
are able to use the freedoms this brings to innovate across all aspects of their work and to run their
schools as they see fit to provide the best education for their pupils. This can take in the curriculum,
discipline, pastoral care, staff development and assessment. They also have greater control over their
budget, all of which comes directly to them, rather than a proportion being held back by the local
authority.

Academies are required to follow the law and guidance on admissions, special educational needs and
exclusions as if they were local authority maintained schools. Academies are required to have at least two
parent governors.

What does the conversion process involve?

The conversion process has been made as simple as possible for all schools. The key steps the school must
take are all explained in the Department for Education’s (DfE's) conversion guide. It may differ according
to the type of school and who owns the buildings and land.

All schools converting must:

Submit an expression of interest form.

e Submit an application form and hard signed copies of supporting documentation for approval and
granting of an Academy Order.

e Have agreement to convert from the governing body (and foundation and trustees, if applicable).

e Hold a consultation with parents, pupils, teachers (including arranging for the undertaking of TUPE
consultation), and the community.

e Commission a solicitor and begin talks with the local authority about any matters which it needs to
action.

e Establish an academy trust as a company by registering with Companies House — this is done by
the Memorandum and Articles.

e Open a new bank account for the trust to enable the academy to receive funding from the
Education Funding Agency (EFA).

e Transfer, renew or procure new contracts, service level agreements, licences and purchase
insurance as appropriate. This is done by the Commercial Transfer Agreement (CTA).

e Make arrangements for the continued use of the school land and premises.

e Confirm the support of another school.

e Agree its Funding Agreement with the Secretary of State.

e Transfer staff to the new academy.

Each converting school will have a named contact in the DfE to guide them through the process and
arrange for the clearance of draft documents. Schools can seek further assistance from their named
contact in the DfE.



How long will conversion take?

The minimum time frame for straightforward applications is three to four months. It may take
significantly longer if there are complicated issues relating to matters such as land or where a school has a
PFI contract.

Do schools need to consult before converting?

Yes. There is a statutory requirement for the governing body to consult with interested parties. Schools
are free to choose how they wish to do this, and with whom to consult. Schools should consider involving
local bodies or groups which have strong links with the school. There is no specified length of time for the
consultation but it is important that interested groups, individuals or organisations have a fair chance to
respond and ask questions. The consultation period must be completed before the Funding Agreement is
signed by the Secretary of State.

Do schools have to cover the full cost to convert to an academy?

No. A flat-rate grant of £25,000 is available. This may not cover the entire cost involved, but the
expectation is that schools will devote some of their own resources to the process. To reduce potential
legal costs the DfE has produced model legal documentation.

In exceptional circumstances (for example if the school is involved in a PFl contract and needs additional
legal advice) support above this level may be agreed.

What is the role of the academy trust?

An academy trust is a charitable company responsible for the running of the academy and has control
over the land and other assets. It has a strategic role in running the academy, but delegates management
of the school to the governors.

What is a chain?

A chain is used to describe a partnership between academies that have made a commitment to support
each other and raise educational standards across the partnership. This could involve a mixture of
different types of academy such as primary, secondary or special academies.

Why join a chain?

Being part of a chain enables schools to benefit from the freedoms of academy status, work together,
share expertise and improve standards. All schools are eligible to apply to convert in a chain but at least
one school in the chain must be “performing well”. The application process is similar to that of schools
applying as standalone academies. Approval is not automatic, each school’s application is considered on
its merits.

Any school that performs well and plans to become an academy has to include plans to work with a
weaker school on conversion to academy status and these plans can be complemented or strengthened
by establishing or working with other schools in a more formal academy chain.

Some schools will be capable of converting alone, but may wish to benefit from academy status by
working in partnership rather than going it alone. Converting in a chain allows schools to support one
another once they are academies, sharing resources, experience and good practice. Such an approach is
particularly valuable to small primary schools where joining together in a chain allows economies of scale
to be achieved.



What is a multi-academy trust (MAT)?

A MAT is one academy trust which governs a group of schools through a single set of members and
directors. Each school will continue to have an advisory body which the MAT can choose to constitute as a
local governing body to which it certain functions can be delegated. The MAT will ultimately be
accountable and responsible for the performance of schools in the chain.

Funding to the schools within the MAT continues to be allocated on an individual academy basis. Funding
is governed through a master funding agreement between the Secretary of State and the MAT and a
supplemental agreement between the Secretary of State and each school within the MAT.

Having a single trust governing all schools results in there only being one employer for all staff which
allows the moving of resources through schools in the chain.

Some MATSs operate so that, to the extent that this is permitted through the funding agreement, some of
the individual school’s budget is combined and used to fund shared services such as contracts. This helps
the chain to achieve economies of scale and can be particularly beneficial for primary schools.

Why would a school want to convert as part of a MAT?

A MAT, as a single legal entity, allows schools to achieve strong collaboration and to use this collaboration
and accountability to drive up school standards. Where there are underperforming schools in the chain,
representation on the trust can ensure there is sufficient challenge and support to turn those schools
around. The MAT can also agree to delegate as much or as little power down to the advisory bodies or
local governing bodies of the schools involved, which again allows each MAT to define where power
should sit according to the circumstances of the schools involved.

Having the MAT as employer of staff also allows flexibility around sharing resources to meet the needs of
the individual schools involved. It can help build better staff development across the chain by providing
scope for academies to develop their staff with exchange schemes and provide more job opportunities
and shared professional development.

The MAT can also provide a clear, consistent strategy and vision across a group of schools working
together. MATs can often negotiate contracts and services that achieve much better value for money
than if each school was to negotiate individually.

What funding will be available to help schools become academies and how can schools claim the
money?

Schools may incur costs such as obtaining legal advice on the documents necessary for setting up the
academy, advice on the process for transferring staff, and new signage and stationery. As a contribution
to these costs a flat-rate grant of £25,000 will be payable to the school's bank account once the school
has secured an Academy Order.

Will schools be worse off financially if they convert to academies?

The general principle is that schools are no worse off as academies than they would have been as
maintained schools. Academies are funded on a like-for-like basis with local authority maintained schools,
with the addition of funding for services that the authority provides free of charge to its schools.

Will a school get more money as an academy?

Academies receive the same level of per-pupil funding as they would receive from the local authority as a
maintained school plus additions to cover the services that are no longer provided for them by the local
authority.



The Government is clear that becoming an academy should not bring about a financial advantage or
disadvantage to a school. However, academies have greater freedom on how they use their budgets,
alongside the other freedoms that they enjoy.

How will the role of governors change if we became an academy?

The principles and responsibilities of governance are the same in all academies as they are in maintained
schools but the governing body has greater autonomy.

The governing body can continue to delegate functions to committees, the principal or any other holder
of an executive office. Academies can choose how many committees to have and decide what to delegate
to them. For example, a large secondary school may need to have more committees than a small primary
school.

What will the responsibilities of the governing body be?

The governing body will be responsible for establishing the academy trust. The academy trust (a
charitable company limited by guarantee) will then enter into a Funding Agreement with the Secretary of
State for the running of the academy. The academy trust (made up of members) has a strategic role in
running the academy and will be responsible for appointing the governors (also known as directors or
trustees) to the governing body of the academy. It is the governing body that manages the academy on
behalf of the members of the academy trust.

The key responsibilities are to:

e ensure the quality of educational provision
e challenge and monitor the performance of the academy
e manage the academy trust’s finances and property; and employ staff.

It will be for the members of the governing body of the school to decide and agree, in discussion with the
Secretary of State, who among them would wish to be members of the academy trust and which of them
would wish to be governors of the academy trust (note that it is possible to be both a member and
governor).
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Dear Parents,
50/50 Club

Cockwood School 50/50 Club has been tremendously supported and hugely successful. The club currently raises
over £80 per month to spend on much needed resources, books, opportunities and equipment for all the children of
Cockwood School.

The 50/50 Club operates with half the proceeds going to the school and half to the prize-winners. The club is open
to all members of the Parents and Friends Association, which includes parents, grandparents, other relatives of
children at the school, staff and governors. The draw is usually made at a school assembly with all the children
present.

Tickets are £2 per number per month. Depending on the number of tickets sold each month there will be either two
or three prizes, so there is a very good chance of being a prize winner. First Prize - £50 cash. Second Prize £20
cash. Third Prize £10+ cash.

To minimise the time involved running the club there is a minimum commitment of 6 months. Payment can be
made by cheque/cash for six or twelve months at a time or by monthly standing order.

Please complete the slip below if you are able to participate. If you would like more letters for other family
members then please let us know.

Your support is very much appreciated.

Lorraine Curry

Headteacher
50/50 Club
Name
I would like ticket(s) in the monthly 50/50 Club at £2 per ticket per month.

[0 Ienclose a cheque or cash for £ covering *6/*12 months. Cheques payable to Cockwood School PFA.

OR

O I have set up a monthly standing order for £ payable to The Parents & Friends of Cockwood School —
Account No. — 01560671 at Lloyds TSB, 5 The Strand, Dawlish. Sort code 30-96-06.
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